
Haiti - House #229 The Chenet Jeudy Family 

Chenet Jeudy and Linda Pierre have one daughter. Linda 

does - as most Haitian women do in order to feed their 

family - small trading in Jeremie while her husband works on 

the HMI houses. They are Catholics and come to church 

regularly where they had been praying that somehow they 

could receive a home.  Linda's late father was a very good 

friend and benefactor of the Numero Deux parish. He was 

both a township and parish councilman. He generously 

donated several pieces of property to help the church 

parish.  It is easy to see in the “before” picture that fate had 

not been on Chenet and Linda’s side.  Things changed in 

June 2021 when the Fakiers visited them.  The Fakiers 

shared the news with them while they visited in Fr. Joe’s 

living room during the June mission trip that their prayer had 

been heard and through the intercession of Rebecca Claire, 

they would have a new home in July 2021. 
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